


Will Hall Farm liaison group meeting	26/09/2018
Notes
Attendees:
	Organisation
	Name
	Present / apologies

	Redrow
	David Lee –Planning Manager
Ian Rafferty – Senior Technical Coordinator
Pete Hodgson – Planner
Laura Humphries – Planning Consultant
	Apologies 


Apologies 

	Alton Town Council
	Cllr Bisi Eni-Olotu – Ward Councillor
Cllr Pam Jones – Ward Councillor 
	Apologies
Apologies 

	East Hampshire District Council
	Cllr Graham Hill – Ward Councillor
Stephen Wiltshire– Development Management Team Leader
Ashton Carruthers – Development Inspector
John Geoghegan – Community Officer
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	Hampshire County Council
	Cllr Andrew Joy – Councillor (Alton Town)
	Apologies

	Amery Hill Residents Association
	Louise Parker – Chairman
Charles Kaye – Vice-Chairman
	
Apologies

	Ackender Road Residents Association
	Mike Hayward – Resident
	Apologies

	Surrey Wildlife Trust
	Glen Skelton – Wetland Landscapes Officer
	Apologies

	Northern Wey Trust
	Dr June Chatfield – Chairman
	Apologies



1. Introductions
Members of the meeting introduced themselves.

2. Minutes of previous meeting
Actions from the previous meeting had all been completed, with the following exceptions:
Action: David Lee to arrange a meeting between residents and the appropriate staff to finalise detailing of landscaping. Update: The Construction Environmental Management Plan had been re-written, this meeting would take place once the new CEMP is agreed (submitted to EHDC this week).
Action: Iain Rafferty to provide an updated high-level timeline for development. John Geoghegan to provide milestones for Iain to use.

3. Update on development
The frontage of phase 1 was all but complete. Plots 148-151 were at first-lift brickwork. Plots 152-156 were ready for roofing, as were plots 157-160. Plots 161-164 and 15-17 were being rooved, and 165-167 were being decorated. Plots 2-4 were having kitchens and garages fitted, plot 5 was at joisting, and plots 9-14 were at first fix. With regards to phase 2, 70% of the dwellings were oversite. 
At least two of the Housing Association homes were now occupied. The first open market occupation was expected in November.
The overhead cable was buried down to plot 19, just north of the meadow. There was a temporary pole at plot 19, where the cable jumps to a pole in the meadow. The legal agreement was almost done to allow the rest of the cable to be buried. Redrow would undertake drilling during the dry weather, including under the river bed. This would begin imminently. The cable could then be fed through when the legals were agreed. Landscaping of the lower field would be done before Christmas, Redrow were currently resolving vehicular access to the field to do this work (via Brick Kiln Lane).
The roundabout was progressing, although the lighting was not yet agreed and temporary lighting may be in place in the first instance. The roundabout needed to be completed by the end of November. There had been problems with the traffic lights at the roundabout, namely around 1:30pm on 22/09/2018. 
Action: Ian Rafferty to report back the problems with the traffic lights to groundworker.
The access point to the flats adjacent to the roundabout was being progressed by Rob Phelps, the Technical Director for Redrow.
Action: Pete Hodgson to forward email to Cllr Hill regarding the changes to crossing point at the roundabout.
The Reserved Matters applications 010 and 011 were still live, Redrow had received comments from Stephen Wiltshire and Cllr Hill which they were considering now through David Lee and Redrow’s architect.

4. The lower field – approach and management
Cllr Hill had met with the town clerk and David Lee to go through the potential of Redrow handing over the lower field to ATC. A formal proposal had been submitted to ATC and was being considered. 
It was confirmed that a clause about possible variations in the common land were included in the purchase agreements. 
AHRA thanked all parties for their work on this to date. Redrow had gone “over and above” any obligation under the S106 agreement. There were still concerns about the possibility that the river itself would remain in the ownership of the management company and not ATC under the terms of the proposal.
AHRA were still keen to meet with Redrow regarding the finer details of the lower field, accepting that the layout had been set out in the approved plans. 

5. Questions/concerns from the community
All questions were covered in earlier discussions.

6. Date of next meeting
The next meeting was booked for 16:00 on Thursday 25th October, venue tbc with agenda.

 
The minutes will be uploaded here:  https://www.adra.community/about-adra/documents-minutes 



